
 

 
                                                                                                                                                               September 12, 2022  

       

As many of you know already, we were prevented from going to South Korea for the IBF meeting that was to 

be hosted by Benjamin Park the first week of October.  We do not know all the reasons why we were unable 

to make this trip, but we do know several things which give us a 

sense of peace and comfort. The first thing that we are sure of is 

that we did do all that we knew to do to prepare for this trip. We 

got tested for COVID-19 twice before the plane was scheduled to 

leave. We had our passports in order and the tickets were paid for 

in advance. I even bought a new suit. We stayed two nights in a 

hotel near the airport waiting to see if the details could be worked 

out. When we finally got clearance to enter South Korea, it was too 

late to make the necessary connections to be at the scheduled 

meeting. So, all was cancelled. Little did we know that a typhoon 

was to visit South Korea the week following the scheduled meeting. 

We would have been in country trying to minister to several 

churches. It could have been a disaster for the hosts to care for us 

while experiencing a major storm. So, we are thankful for the Lord’s 

deliverance. We have gotten a refund for the tickets and have filed 

a claim with the travel insurance company for the extra expenses. 

It is the first time we ever purchased travel insurance. I am glad we 

took out the coverage. This was the third time Brother Park 

encouraged us to come to South Korea. Turns out, he still wants us 

to come in the spring. Our documents are good for 2 years. We will 

see what the Lord has in mind. We want to thank all of you who 

have been praying for us and many of you who have helped us 

financially to prepare for these ministry opportunities. 

 Meanwhile we are busy ministering to the good folks at North Tiverton Baptist Church, while we are “Standing 

in the Gap.” It appears that the Lord is taking us one step at a time as we wait on His direction. We do ask that 

you would pray with us as we continue to be a blessing to this congregation. 

Best Wishes, Always! 

 

Robert Lewis 

The Lewis Team 
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I fear we are facing the end of summer on God’s calendar and the harvest 

will soon be over. Let us be glad and rejoice. And while we are at it, let us 

be authentic with our gifts and callings while the opportunity to use them 

for the glory of God still exists. When the harvest is over, the supply chain, 

the economy, the climate, and politics won't matter anymore. ~ RL 

 

Friends,


